Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to make a request under the Freedom of Information Act.

Since October, councils have been able to issue community protection notices over nuisance animals, “dogbos”, to force the owners of nuisance animals to take steps to control their behaviour. The measures are contained in the 'Dealing With Irresponsible Dog Ownership: Practitioner’s Manual' and are part of the 'Anti-social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014'.

1. Please state how many of these "dogbos" have been issued by the council in total since they were introduced in October (up until the most recently available figures, as at the date the FOI was received).
We have issued no ‘dogbos’ to date.

2. Please provide a breakdown of the above. For each "dogbo" please state: (a) The reason it was issued [e.g. animal attacked someone/ animal chased other animals, etc]; (b) The penalty that was ordered [e.g. on-the-spot fine/ animal microchipped, etc.]

Not applicable.

NB: I am aware that "dogbos" can be issued over any animal, not just dogs. Please include all of the figures, regardless of what animals are concerned. If it is possible, please state which ones relate to what type of animal - but not to worry if this is not possible.

NB2: I am aware that other authorities such as the police are also able to issue these "dogbo" community protection notices. However, this FOI relates only to the notices that have been issued by the council and council officials (or third-parties acting on behalf of the council, if relevant). Please do not include figures from the police. 

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
